
 

St. Joseph + St. Matthew + St. Teresa 
         Good Thunder                   Vernon Center                       Mapleton 

The Catholic  

Diocese of 

Winona 

Tri-Parish Mass Schedule  

Saturday 5:00 p.m. at St. Matthew 

Sunday 8:00 am at St. Joseph 
Sunday          10:00 am at St. Teresa 

 

Weekdays: Please see Inside Bulletin 

 

Holy Days See Inside Bulletin 

 
Eucharistic Adoration held before daily Mass 

 

Tri-Parish Office 

Hours:  Monday-Friday 9am-4:30pm 

Address: 104 West Silver Street  
 Mapleton, Minnesota  56065 

Phone:  (507) 524-3127 

Email:  sjsmst@hickorytech.net 

Website: www.sjsmst.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/SJSMST 

Mass Times:    (507) 387-8806 
 

Tri-Parish Staff 
 

Father Jason Kern, Pastor 

(507) 524-4628 
frjkern@hickorytech.net 

 

Deacon Chris Walchuk 

(507) 469-5563 

cwalchuk@frontier.com 

 
Carol Cyr, Tri-parish Manager 

(507) 524-3127 

sjsmst@hickorytech.net 

 
Darla Graf, Bookkeeper 

(507) 524-4646 

darlatp@hickorytech.net 

 

Connie Peters, St. Joseph Faith Formation 

Cindy Young, St. Matthew Faith Formation 

Karen Langworthy, St. Teresa Faith Formation 

The Sacrament of Baptism 
Pre-Baptism preparation is required.  Please contact the 

office at least one month before the desired date. 

 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick Please notify 

the office if you or a family member is in the hospital or 

homebound and would like a pastoral visit. 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 One half hour before each weekend Mass, 8a.m. Thurs-

day at St. Teresa or by private appt. with Fr. Kern 

 

The Sacrament of Marriage 

All Catholics need to meet with the priest or deacon at 

least 6 months before being married.  Contact the office 

at least 6 months in advance of your wedding. 

Welcome! 

We’re here to help you begin or continue your faith 

journey, so you can find true peace, happiness and 
purpose in life.  If you would like to join one of our 

parishes, contact any staff member and we will be 

honored to officially welcome you home! 

May 24, 2015 
          Pentecost Sunday 

 

Veni, Sancte Spiritus 



From the Heart    - by Fr. Kern 

 

My prayer this week has been this: Spirit of 

God, breathe new life into my heart.  Create a place in my 

heart of quiet trust and confidence in Your Presence.  Re-

new me today that I might live Your will.  Grant me peace, 

that I might order my day in Your grace.  If we knew the 

incredible closeness of the Spirit’s Presence how much less 

anxious might we find ourselves?  If we entrusted ourselves 

to God, would we have any need for frustration or anxiety?  

This kind of surrender to the will of God is called forth 

from us in every scenario and situation.  As I look forward 

for our parishes and combining the Newman Center as a 

part of our Tri-Parish cluster, I deeply entrust us to the Holy 

Spirit.  God grants us the grace to carry out His will and do 

His work.  God also grants us the freedom from anxiety and 

stress over how we will accomplish everything.  The more I 

entrust my heart to God, the more I find freedom to trust 

that He is the One who will truly accomplish all that He 

desires through me and grant grace to carry out His will in 

the world. 

A couple practical things ahead: 

Before being asked to take on the Newman Center, I was 

asked months ago to discern sitting in on a course this sum-

mer (with the plan to teach the course in the next summer) 

at the Institute for Priestly Formation (IPF) on the Spiritual-

ity and Identity of the Diocesan Priesthood.  IPF is a 10 

week-long summer formation program for seminarians pre-

paring to be priests and takes place at Creighton University 

in Omaha, NE.  I attended IPF as a seminarian and had a 

very deep and formative experience and welcome the op-

portunity to return all that I received from this wonderful 

program.  I am particularly glad to return as I know this 

opportunity will deepen my own spiritual life and will also 

give me an even stronger foundation in my priestly identity.  

I will be teaching 2 weeks out of the 10 week course this 

summer and will be returning for the weekend here in the 

parishes.  The weekdays I will be at IPF are June 6-12 and 

15-19. 

On our parish front we are excited to welcome Totus Tuus 

back to our parishes which is a weeklong faith formation 

camp.  The youth (1st-12th) who have attended in past years 

have had a great time and learned a lot about their faith.  I 

really enjoy this week each summer and look forward to 

June 21-26 when this week ensues. 

 

     Mass Intentions, Readings, & Saints 

 

Monday, May 25      St. Bede the Venerable, St. Gregory VII 
                                  St. Mary Magdalene de’Pazzi 
Sirach 17:20-24; Psalm 32:1-2, 5-7; Mark 10:17-27 

7:30-8:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Teresa      Reparation for our sins 

 

Tuesday, May 26                      St. Philip Neri 
Sirach 35:1-12; Psalm 50:5-8, 14, 23; Mark 10:28-31 

7:30-8:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Joseph      Robert Lotton 

 

Wednesday, May 27           St. Augustine of Canterbury 
Sirach 36:1, 4-5, 10-17; Psalm 79:8-9, 11, 13; Mark 10:32-45 

7:30-8:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Matthew       Cecil and Bernardine 

                                                             Dickey 

Thursday, May 28                

Sirach 42:15-25; Psalm 33:2-9; Mark 10:46-52 

7:30-8:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Teresa     Gilbert and Mary Mamer 

 

Friday, May 29                
Sirach 44:1, 9-13 ; Psalm 149:1-6, 9; Mark 11:11-26 

10:30 a.m. Communion Service at MCH     

 

Saturday, May 30                     
Sirach 51:12-20; Psalm 19:8-11;Mark 11:27-33 
5:00 pm. Mass at St. Matthew     Charlene Wallace 
 
Sunday, May 31                       The Most Holy Trinity 
Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40; Psalm 33::4-6, 9, 18-20, 22;  

Romans 8:14-17; Matthew 28:16-20 

8:00 a.m. Mass  at St. Joseph    People of the tri-parish 
10:00 a.m.  Mass at St. Teresa       Don Minkel 

Meetings and Events in the tri-parish 

 

Tri-parish office is closed Monday, May 25  

for Memorial Day. 

 

Wednesdays  4:15 p.m.         Rosary at St. Teresa 
 
Thurs., May 28 7:00 p.m.       Cemetery Board– all three 
                                                       parishes at St. Teresa 
 

 

Finally, please be reminded that after last summer I an-

nounced that I would be keeping the regular rotation for 

weekend mass times and am not planning to do the three 

Sunday morning masses in a jumbled schedule.  The mass 

times will rotate and continue with a 5pm, 8am, and 10am 

from June-August (5pm-St. Teresa; 8am-St. Matthew; 10am

-St. Joseph). 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=-u2jNEiRocOxiM&tbnid=_izX-afhoJ8vqM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fmcginnster.blogspot.com%2F2007%2F06%2Ffeast-of-sacred-heart-of-jesus.html&ei=Ap_UUeOwO4WQyQHR5oGQCg&bvm=bv.


Parish News 
Community News 

      Faith Formation 

God, grant healing and peace to the sick of our 

communities who have requested our prayers: 

Aubrielle Catherine Howley, Kelly (Wittrock) Howley 

Don Shubert, Bill O’Brien, Lloyd Mitchell, Bernie Kunkel, 
Bill Barnard,  Maureen Springer,  Chris FitzSimmons 

If you or a member of your family would like our prayers, please 
call 524-3127 and ask to be put on this prayer list.  Each name will 
remain on the list for eight weeks unless the office is notified to 
leave the name for a longer amount of time. CCW Plus "Ditty Bags" being collected during May  St. 

Joseph's CCW Plus will again be collecting "ditty bags" during 
the month of May from any members able to contribute a 
small bag (quart or gallon plastic bag) filled with full size per-
sonal care items (i.e. toothpaste, lotion, deodorant, shampoo, 
wet wipes, toiletries, diapers, etc.) to be donated to the CADA 
house in Mankato.  These items are given to women and chil-
dren staying at the house during difficulttimes.  Ditty Bags can 
be dropped off in the greeting area of the church any Sunday 
during May. Thank you in advance for your generosity!  

Mapleton's Town and Country Days' Silent Auction--
Any parishioner willing to donate an item for the Silent  
Auction could specify the proceeds go to St. Teresa's 
Church or to the Youth Mission Group.  We would greatly 
appreciate any contributions!!!  Contact Ceal Caldwell or 
the tri-parish office with donations or questions.     Thanks! 

As we celebrate Memorial Day, please consider 
a gift to your parish cemetery.  The cemetery is 
sacred ground and the final resting place for our 
loved ones.  Care must be taken to keep the 
grounds and the grave markers in good condition.  
Our cemetery boards do an excellent job of this.  

Please help them to be good stewards of this sacred ground by 
your generous donations this month.  An envelope for dona-
tions is available at each church entrance. 

There will be a 50
th

 Anniversary Open House Celebration 
for Wayne and Deb Hohenstein on Sunday, May 31

st
, from 

10:30 a.m. – noon at St. Peter’s Lutheran Church in Vernon 
Center.  Everyone is invited! 

June 21 - 26 
Grades 1-6    Mon.- Fri.   9:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. 
Grades 7-12  Sun. -Thurs. 7:30 – 9:30 p.m. 
Held at St. Teresa 

The Grade School Program is designed for Catholic children 

going into 1st through 6th grades.   It consists of catecheti-
cal instruction, songs, games, daily Mass, the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation, lunch, recess and more.  Totus Tuus balances 
catechetical content with having FUN!!!!   

The Program for Secondary Students, Totus Tuus 
Primetime, is for Catholic youth going into 7th through 12th 
grades, and includes instruction, large and small group dis-
cussions, quiet meditation, skits, subject-related activities, and 

prayer and fellowship. 

The teachers for the Totus Tuus program are college age 
students, usually two men and two women. 

Mitchell Benefit  to support the medical and living costs of 
Helen and Lloyd Mitchell while he recovers from  a hemor-
rhagic stroke. Lloyd and Helen are long time members of 
St. Teresa Parish. 
Sunday, May 31         10 a.m.—12 p.m. at St. Teresa 
Breakfast of scrambled eggs, hash browns, ham, fruit, and 
muffins                       Free will offering 
Sponsor: Catholic Order of Foresters  
They will provide a matching grant 

The Vernon Center Cemetery Memorial Day 
Services will be held on Monday, May 25

th 
at 

10:30 am.  In the case of inclement weather, the 
services will be held at St. Peter’s Lutheran 
Church in Vernon Center MN. 

Beginning on June 7th and for the summer 
months, St. Matthew's CCW will be serving 
free coffee, juice and rolls (or donuts, coffee 
cake, whatever)  following the 8:00 mass.  All 

are welcome to attend for food and fellowship.  There will 
be a sign up sheet at the church entrance if anyone would 
like to sign up for a particular Sunday to host.  CCW will 
furnish the coffee and juice. 

Open your heart and home for five weeks this summer to a 
10 or 11 year old boy from Northern Ireland. Hosting dates 
are June 23rd  to July 30

th
 (arriving and departing at MSP 

airport). Host family is needed ASAP, so please contact us 
now. For more information, or to find out how your family 
can participate, please contact us at:  (651) 405-1108 or 
cpni@cpni.org  

The students that will be attending the 
Steubenville Conference in July will be 
hosting a shoe drive! This shoe drive will 
not only help to bring sustainability and 
income to developing nations, but the 

funds raised by the shoe drive will go toward scholarships 
for future Partnership for Youth events! 
All gently worn and used shoes, from high heels to flip flops 
will make a difference in developing countries. Even golf 
cleats and soccer shoes! No single shoes, please!  Even 
shoes with considerable wear and tear can be broken down 
and the raw materials used to repair another shoe, or to 
create an entirely new pair. 
Please bring shoes to any of the three parishes and look for 
the shoe collection bin.  Thank you for helping our youth 
participate in this mission! 

         The Well             Salad Bar Lunch on Monday, June 1 
11:00 a.m.—1:30 p.m.  All you care to eat  $5 
Thank you for supporting local youth! 

New ministry schedules are available for St. Joseph and  
St. Teresa for June—August.  If you are scheduled for any 
liturgical ministry, please pick up a schedule at your church.  
Thank you for your gift of your time. 

Have you ever wondered why we as Catholics place so 
much emphasis on honoring the Blessed Mother?  The an-
swers to many commonly asked questions can be found in a 
handout, “Mary: Honor Your Mother”, available at the en-
trances to each church. 

http://www.catholicforester.org/default.aspx
mailto:cpni@cpni.org


    Stewardship of Treasure 

God’s generosity will never be  
outdone by our own. 

 

St. Teresa: (May 17)  

Weekly collection…                              $2453.00 
 Amount collected year to date…    $153,941.66 
Amount budgeted year to date ..     $145,554.00  
 

St. Matthew (May 16) 

Weekly collection………                         $725.00 
Amount collected year to date…        $55,565.54 
Amount budgeted year to date…       $60,225.00 

 

St. Joseph  (May 17)             

Weekly collection …..                         $662.00 
Amount collected year to date…        $45,187.30 
Amount budgeted year to date           $51,980.00 

Ministry Roles 

 

May 30           St. Matthew     5:00 p.m. 
Reader: Kallie Majeski 

Minister of Communion: Justin Davis,  

                                              Darla Graf 

Hospitality: Tom Tallman family 

Servers: Kallie Majeski, Julianna Majeski 

Money Counters: Jodi Roelofs, volunteer 

 

May 31              St. Joseph    8:00 a.m.  

Reader: Mary Caven 

Minister of Communion: Dick FitzSimmons, 

                                           Paul FitzSimmons 

Hospitality: John and Jan FitzSimmons 

Gifts: John and Jan FitzSimmons 

Servers: Lauren Kleven, Parker Smith 

Money Counters: Sarah Caven, Dan Sohre 

 

May 31            St. Teresa   10:00 a.m. 

Reader: Tony A. Bach 

Minister of Communion: Jim Swanson, 

                                          Arlene Swanson 

Hospitality: George and Cathy Pluym, 

                     Mike and Jan Samuelson 

Gifts: John and Sandy Treanor 

Servers: AJ Kunkel, Samantha Kunkel, 

                  Julia Langworthy 

 Money Counters: Bob Bissonette, Jan Sonnek 
 

Ministry schedules are available on the web-

site: sjsmst.org 

 

           Our Catholic World  

  Please pray for our country!:      

 "The Rosary is the 'weapon' for these times." 

--Saint Padre Pio 

      Every  Wednesday at 4:15 p.m.         St. Teresa Church 

Please be generous to the Annual Diocesan Catholic Min-
istries Appeal by sharing your gifts and prayers. Your 
contribution to the Appeal is a way of serving others 
throughout the diocese and continuing the saving work 
begun by Jesus. Please consider your one-time or 
monthly gift as a reflection of your daily offering to 
God. To give a gift, please fill out the pledge card sent 

to you and bring to Mass next week or mail in the envelope provided. 
Thank you for your generosity.   

# of donors    Amount          Goal        % of goal 
 

St. Joseph:           12           $1,420           $4,560            31 
St. Matthew:         10           $1,870           $5,800            31 
St. Teresa:    54           $9,163         $14,140            65   
 

Thank you to everyone who has contributed so far.  We continue to draw 
nearer to our goals!   
If we do not meet the goals with your donations, the parish will need to make 
up the difference.  Please prayerfully consider sending in your gift to-
day.  Envelopes are available at each church. 

During the Month of Our Lady the rosary will be 

prayed beginning 25 minutes before Mass at each 

parish.  Rosary Leaders for May 30-31 

St. Matthew:  Neil Majeski 
St. Joseph:  volunteer 
St. Teresa:  Marcie Anderson 

Make special devotion to the Blessed Virgin Mary a priority this May.   

A Latin Solemn High Mass will be celebrated on Thurs., 
June 4, at 5:15 p.m. at Sts. Peter and Paul in Mankato 
for the feast of Corpus Christi.  Mass will be celebrated 
by Msgr. Thomas Cook, Fr. Patrick Arens, and Fr. 
Mariano Varela.  A social on the 4th floor will follow.  
This mass will take the place of the First Saturday Latin 
Mass normally celebrated at Sts. Peter and Paul. 

Pentecost: The Church’s Birthday    
by Rev. Lawrence Rice, CSP 
Each year the Church celebrates 50 days of Easter, 
culminating at the feast of Pentecost. Pentecost 
marks the occasion of God’s sending the Holy Spirit 
upon Jesus’ disciples after his resurrection. Before 
Pentecost, the disciples were unsure of what they 

were to do next, and spent most of their time in hiding. After Pentecost, 
and the gift of the Holy Spirit, they understood their mission to spread 
the Good News of Jesus, and they had the courage to come out of hid-
ing and speak openly about who Jesus was, and what he had accom-
plished by his dying and rising. 
Because Pentecost brought the disciples this clarity of mission, it is 
regarded as the founding feast of the Christian Church. Before Pente-
cost, the disciples of Jesus are tentative and disorganized. After Pente-
cost, they are a people with a mission, who perceive themselves as 
spiritually and sacramentally connected to the risen Christ. You can 
read the story of the Church’s first days in the Acts of the Apostles. 

http://www.cruzblanca.org/hermanoleon/color/hl/2007/2007_b/si2007_01.jpg

